Regional Advisory Board Meeting
Minutes

March 5, 2013

Present: L. Dickerson, T. Bishop, J. Tyler, J. Gerding, G. Paludi, P. Andrew, L. Dyksta, S. Dwyer, L. Hibbard, D. Covey, T. DeBalsi, D. Heavisides, C. Reibel

Guest Speakers: Al Flory, HACTC Guidance Coordinator, Havah Walthers, HACTC Outreach Coordinator

Ice Breaker: Doug wants to encourage board members to get to know each other, hence the memory game.  Two boxes of Girl Scout cookies were at stake. L. Dykska won the prize after remembering more facts about other board members than anyone else.  Good Job Laura!!

Doug:

· Collision Repair & Refinishing has a new vinyl cutter.  Students designed and created HACTC decals.
· A banner was on display that students were asked to write something positive.  Great exercise.

· Business cards are randomly given to students for them to respond to the question: What did you learn today?  A very positive exercise.


Tuition

· The tuition rate for next year was reviewed even though Doug had contacted all sending schools prior to this meeting. J. Tyler felt that communication was very effective and helpful. Most of the $3000.00 increase is due to salaries and benefits.  Tom DeBalsi stated that he will be more aware of other district budget cycles to alleviate sending school districts receiving Hartford’s budgeting numbers after they have completed their budgets. 
· T. DeBalsi reviewed the final Hartford School District calendar.  There were a couple of changes from the previous draft.  One of these changes will affect the Mascoma school district.  Mascoma will start after Labor Day due to negotiated contracts within their district.

· After the discussing budgets and calendars T. DeBalsi suggested we do a survey to find out what are the key dates for sending schools. Doug will create a survey to find out those dates. 

Recruitment
· HACTC is in the middle of recruiting season.  To date 140 sophomores have visited 3 programs of interest and more visits are scheduled in the next few days. HACTC has tried a few new ways to market the Center.  All students that met with A. Flory at their home school received a flash drive that contains a program guide and application for admission.  HACTC also has a face book page for each program, a twitter feed, a blog and soon a mobile device app.

· The Engineering & Arch Design’s enrollment for next year will bear watching.  Currently there are only 2 students that could return for next year.  However, due to HHS changing the length of their school day it should allow more students to take a Tech. Center class for 1 block, more information on this at next meeting.
· Cosmetolgy will be at HACTC next year.  Room 232 will be the new Cosmetology room.  Renovations will start soon.

· Business Administration will be moving toward a more virtual learning and mobile device environment.  A new lab will be installed this summer.


Mission Statement
· The HACTC staff is working on a new mission statement, largely because a large percentage of the current staff was not here when the current mission statement was adopted.  The mission statement is at the writing stage and should be completed in the near future and will come before this board for approval.

HACTC will continue to work on student attendance and how it relates to the mission statement. Adult Education will also be looked at in the next couple of years. HACTC wants to have offerings that best meets the needs of the community.
Goals for next year will include work on the Common Core, Creative Improvement Councils, portfolios and standing committees.

Al – Updated the group on how his new job description is going.  The removal of the Marketing piece and the addition of the being the 504 Coordinator has allowed him to develop better relationships with students. 
Havah – Updated the group on her job description in terms of digital media management, 7th and 8th grade outreach, and the Summer Technology Camp.  
